




UPPER HEYFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Jack Goodman Jr, Lt Col, USAF (Ret), Clerk to the Council,

Hillside Cottage, High Street, Upper Heyford, Bicester, OX25 5LE

Telephone: 07791-399823, Email: jackgoodman61@gmail.com
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting

19 June 2014
Present: Councillors Roger Burt, Carole Gother, Jo Allen and Parish Clerk Jack Goodman. 
1) Apologies for Absence: Cllr Chris Scarrott 
2) Public Forum: No Parishioners attended
3)  Code of Conduct: The Chairman reminded Councillors of the code of conduct requirements under the Localism Act of 2011.
4) Consideration of Dispensations: No requests for dispensations were tabled. 
5) Approval of Minutes: The minutes of the 22 May 2014 Parish Council Meeting was approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman and Clerk
6) Standing Agenda Items:

a) Public Liability Review: The Council reviewed the Hazard Log. Eroded Thames Water access covers on Camp Road added to the log. 
b) Amenities Management Committee (AMC): The minutes of the AMC Meeting of  4 June 2014 were reviewed. The Council authorised the establishment of Direct Debit from Parish Council account for 18 month trial of WiFi in the Reading Room. The AMC will pay £527 from the Community Fund into the Parish Council account to fund the trial. The Council also discussed the impasse over the installation of acoustic tiles in Village Hall due to concerns about the structural integrity of the ceiling. The Clerk was instructed to try and find a Contractor knowledgeable in this area with a view to a contract for the installation if appropriate. 
c) Registration of Village Green: Council is awaiting notice that the process is complete. 
d) Registration of Heritage Assets: No progress on this initiative
7) Matters Arising from 22 May Minutes
a) Control of Dogs: 
i) Dog Control Order: No further action on this item as yet. 
b) Broadband Upgrade: Clerk reported that at Cherwell Parish Liaison Meeting it was confirmed that Upper Heyford is not in the further 5% of Oxfordshire locations that Cherwell will fund. Our village will have to wait until further Council action at OCC or Cherwell is taken to fund 100% rollout. The Clerk agreed to continue to investigate options.  
c) Allotment Management: The Clerk confirmed that the first re-appointment of Trustees is in May of 2015. No Council action is required at this time. 
d) Grit Bins for Heyford Park: The Clerk reported he intends to order the bins in October, nearer the time of need.  
e) Litter Bin Replacement: The Clerk presented several types of bins as possibilities. The Council agreed to purchase three or four Glasdon Topsy Royal Litter Bins. The number to be confirmed following survey of Village requirement. 
f) Cherwell Boundary Review: The Council agreed to close this item without action
g) Cemetery Issues:

i) Rules for Graveyard: Draft rules submitted by Mr Lough-Scott were approved and will be published as policy.
ii) New Bulletin Board: The Clerk presented a proposed type of bulletin board. He was asked by the Council to look further for re-cycled plastic alternatives. 
iii) Grave of Sgt Pilot Robinson: Mr Lough Scott is now recommending a war grave type headstone. He will investigate sourcing and cost and report back to the Council
h) Neighbourhood Plan: Dorchester Group has called another Parish Forum meeting for 23 June. The Council agreed to canvas Parishioners who have shown particular interest in the issue of the possibility of more housing on Heyford Park and in surrounding communities to identify individuals to form a Steering Group and to attend this meeting. Cllr Jo Allen has agreed to sit on this Steering Group as the Parish Council representative. The Clerk will action.
8) Finance: 
a) Receipts and Expenditure: The Council reviewed expenditure and receipts and account balances for the period and ratified the accounts.

b) Account Signatories: The Clerk confirmed that Cllr Carol Gother is now an authorised signatory on the Parish Council accounts. 
9) New Business
a) Report on Cherwell Parish Liaison Meeting: Cllr Gother and the Clerk briefed on the Parish Liaison Meeting they attended on 22 June. There was a good briefing on the status of the Cherwell Local Plan that has been circulated to Councillors as a summary memo by the Clerk. There was also a briefing on designating Local Heritage Assets. The Clerk has been tasked with identifying and submitting assets for that register. 
b) Co-option of Councillors.  The Clerk reported that there has been expression of interest from two residents of Heyford Park. The Clerk has sent relevant information and forms to them. No formal request for consideration has as yet been received. The Council expressed concern about the lack of interest from Upper Heyford Village residents. As one serving Councillor is intending to step down in the near future, the Council will only be left with two representatives from the Village and would not be quorate if and when the Parishes split. Cllr Gother agreed to prepare a briefing paper for circulation to Parishioners emphasising the problem and the need for volunteers. 
10) Planning: The planning applications for the period were reviewed. The application for 15 new mobile homes at Duval Park, Heyford Leys was reviewed. The Council decided to not oppose the application.  
11) Future Meetings: The next meeting has been re-scheduled for Thursday 24 July. Subsequent meetings are 11 September, 9 October and 13 November.
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